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December 4, 2013 

Tax Alert 
The Department of the Treasury and the Internal Revenue Service (IRS) announced today (available 
here) that they are delaying the implementation by two years—until January 1, 2016—of final expanded 
regulations governing the taxation of “dividend-equivalent payments” under “specified” notional principal 
contracts (NPCs) made to nonresident alien individuals and foreign corporations under U.S. tax law 
section 871(m). Under today’s announcement, the current four-factor test for determining whether a 
dividend-equivalent payment on an NPC is subject to U.S. taxation and U.S. withholding tax will continue 
to apply to dividend-equivalent payments made prior to January 1, 2016—delaying the implementation of 
the final expanded regulations by two years. 

By way of today’s announcement, Treasury and the IRS are also replacing the previously proposed 
seven-factor test for determining which dividend-equivalent payments are subject to U.S. taxation with a 
newly proposed single-factor test (the proposed single-factor regulations) (available here). The proposed 
single-factor regulations are intended to govern the taxation of dividend-equivalent payments made on or 
after January 1, 2016. The single-factor regulations, if implemented, will provide that a dividend-
equivalent payment on an NPC is subject to U.S. taxation if the NPC has a “delta” of 0.70 or greater when 
the long party acquires the transaction. Implementation of the delta rule would be a unique and 
unprecedented approach and its application is sure to raise complicated issues and garner significant 
scrutiny and comment by market participants and tax practitioners. 

 

https://s3.amazonaws.com/public-inspection.federalregister.gov/2013-28933.pdf
https://s3.amazonaws.com/public-inspection.federalregister.gov/2013-28932.pdf


 
 

 

© 2013 Akin Gump Strauss Hauer & Feld LLP. This document is distributed for informational use only; it does not constitute legal advice and should not be taken as such. 2 

Contact Information 
If you have any questions regarding this alert, please contact: 
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